

Minutes Grandview Woodlands Area Council Nov. 5th 2001,

Attendance: Pauline Kendall; Peter Lypkie, Maryann Abbs; Eric Doherty; Chris Shelley; Robert Haley; Jason F.; Rechard Gaultleett; ML Burke; Michel Drouin; Juliane Drouin; Meyryann Hernandez; Rod Russell; Simon Kendall; Eileen Mosca; Nathan Allen

Agenda: Introductions; Britannia Community Centre; Correspondence (minutes, letters, hopper juices); Lafarge; Annual General Meeting (constitution; resolutions); Board; Forum Report; Translink; Traffic Update; Letter to Aboriginal Friendship Centre; Safe Communities Together; List Serve Software; Newsletter Update

Richard G. presented that Britannia along with the City of Vancouver, Eastside Family Place and the Britannia Community Centre will be building a new Family Place/center on the same site as the current building. It will be a 2 story structure with a 1500 square foot mulitpurpose room upstairs. A much needed space for the community.

Pauline volunteered to place the GWAC minute/letter binder in the reference portion of the local library.

Correspondence; a letter from Lafarge rec'd. letter read regarding 'hopper juices' to be sent to the city. letters rec'd regarding Reach Pharmacy, Pharmacare cuts, Youth Magazine, M1 zoning change at Clark and Semlin.

Lafarge: Michele & Julianna from Turner St. read letters they wrote to the Minister of Transport, M. Collenitte, the letter is on file. Eric makes a proposal that we write a letter to Joy McPhail, Libby Davies, the Minister of Transport, Food & Agriculture, Food Inspection. Discussion followed, we agreed to hold a forum on STOP LAFARGE, Pauline, Rob Juliane & Michel on the committee.

Annual General Meeting: set for February 4, 2002. 7:00pm. under the Library. discussion on number of board members followed, resolutions to be given to Eric by Dec's meeting so we will have time for discussion.

Forum Report- from Oct. 22nd. discussion followed.

Translink: meetings on Choices! Eric to speak on Nov. 20th.

Traffic Update; Neighbourhood traffic group meeting with the McDonald School group to creat more 'calming' on the streets around the school, street hockey game planned for end of Nov.

List Serve; Rod reported that Yahoo seems to have the best groups setup, Nathan, Peter, & Rod to discuss further

Letter to Aborigines ammended, to be sent out to many groups via Gloria

Newsletter is ready for the final editing, Irwin to do the layout.

Announcements; Nov.22 TRAC demonstration,

Discussion about postering any business's that make use of the Liberal governments 'new' \$6./hr. training wage, no conclusion.

Meeting adjourned at 9:05